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If additional information is required 
contact: Melody Braswell, Deputy 
Clearance Officer, United States 
Department of Justice, Justice 
Management Division, Policy and 
Planning Staff, Two Constitution 
Square, 145 N Street NE., 3E, 405B, 
Washington, DC 20530. 

Dated: January 25, 2017. 

Melody Braswell, 
Department Clearance Officer, PRA, U.S. 
Department of Justice. 
[FR Doc. 2017–01930 Filed 1–27–17; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 4410–FX–P 

DEPARTMENT OF JUSTICE 

Parole Commission 

Sunshine Act Meeting 

Record of Vote of Meeting Closure (Pub. 
L. 94–409) (5 U.S.C. Sec. 552b) 

I, J. Patricia Wilson Smoot, of the 
United States Parole Commission, was 
present at a meeting of said 
Commission, which started at 
approximately 11:00 a.m., on 
Wednesday, January 25, 2017 at the U.S. 
Parole Commission, 90 K Street NE., 
Third Floor, Washington, DC 20530. 
The purpose of the meeting was to 
discuss original jurisdiction cases 
pursuant to 28 CFR 2.27. Three 
Commissioners were present, 
constituting a quorum when the vote to 
close the meeting was submitted. 

Public announcement further 
describing the subject matter of the 
meeting and certifications of the General 
Counsel that this meeting may be closed 
by votes of the Commissioners present 
were submitted to the Commissioners 
prior to the conduct of any other 
business. Upon motion duly made, 
seconded, and carried, the following 
Commissioners voted that the meeting 
be closed: Patricia K. Cushwa, J. Patricia 
Wilson Smoot and Charles T. 
Massarone. 

In witness whereof, I make this official 
record of the vote taken to close this 
meeting and authorize this record to be 
made available to the public. 

Dated: January 26, 2017. 

J. Patricia Wilson Smoot, 
Chairperson, U.S. Parole Commission. 
[FR Doc. 2017–02037 Filed 1–26–17; 4:15 pm] 

BILLING CODE 4410–31–P 

DEPARTMENT OF LABOR 

Office of Labor-Management 
Standards 

Extension of Information Collection; 
Comment Request 

ACTION: Notice. 

SUMMARY: The Department of Labor, as 
part of its continuing effort to reduce 
paperwork and respondent burden, 
conducts a pre-clearance consultation 
program to provide the general public 
and federal agencies with an 
opportunity to comment on proposed 
and/or continuing collections of 
information in accordance with the 
Paperwork Reduction Act of 1995 
(PRA). The program helps to ensure that 
requested data can be provided in the 
desired format, reporting burden (time 
and financial resources) is minimized, 
collection instruments are clearly 
understood, and the impact of the 
collection requirements on respondents 
can be properly assessed. Currently, the 
Office of Labor-Management Standards 
(OLMS) of the Department of Labor 
(Department) is soliciting comments 
concerning the proposed extension of 
the collection of information 
requirements for processing 
applications under the Federal Transit 
Law. A copy of the proposed 
information collection request can be 
obtained by contacting the office listed 
below in the addresses section of this 
Notice. 
DATES: Written comments must be 
submitted to the office listed in the 
addresses section below on or before 
March 31, 2017. 
ADDRESSES: Andrew R. Davis, Chief of 
the Division of Interpretations and 
Standards, Office of Labor-Management 
Standards, U.S. Department of Labor, 
200 Constitution Avenue NW., Room N– 
5609, Washington, DC 20210, olms- 
public@dol.gov, (202) 693–0123 (this is 
not a toll-free number), (800) 877–8339 
(TTY/TDD). 

Please use only one method of 
transmission (mail or Email) to submit 
comments or to request a copy of this 
information collection and its 
supporting documentation; including a 
description of the likely respondents, 
proposed frequency of response, and 
estimated total burden. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: 

I. Background: Under 49 U.S.C. 
5333(b), when Federal funds are used to 
acquire, improve, or operate a transit 
system, the Department must ensure 
that the recipient of those funds 
establishes arrangements to protect the 
rights of affected transit employees. 

Federal law requires such arrangements 
to be ‘‘fair and equitable,’’ and the 
Department of Labor (DOL or ‘‘the 
Department’’) must certify the 
arrangements before the U.S. 
Department of Transportation’s Federal 
Transit Administration (FTA) can award 
certain funds to grantees. These 
employee protective arrangements must 
include provisions that may be 
necessary for the preservation of rights, 
privileges, and benefits under existing 
collective bargaining agreements or 
otherwise; the continuation of collective 
bargaining rights; the protection of 
individual employees against a 
worsening of their positions related to 
employment; assurances of employment 
to employees of acquired transportation 
systems; assurances of priority of 
reemployment of employees whose 
employment is ended or who are laid 
off; and paid training or retraining 
programs. 49 U.S.C. 5333(b)(2). 
Pursuant to 29 CFR part 215, upon 
receipt of copies of applications for 
Federal assistance subject to 49 U.S.C. 
5333(b) from the FTA, together with a 
request for the certification of employee 
protective arrangements from the 
Department of Labor, DOL will process 
those applications. The FTA will 
provide the Department with the 
information necessary to enable the 
Department to process employee 
protections for certification of the 
project. 

II. Review Focus: The Department is 
particularly interested in comments 
which: 

• Evaluate whether the proposed 
collection of information is necessary 
for the proper performance of the 
functions of the agency, including 
whether the information will have 
practical utility; 

• Evaluate the accuracy of the 
agency’s estimate of the burden of the 
proposed collection of information, 
including the validity of the 
methodology and assumptions used; 

• Enhance the quality, utility, and 
clarity of the information to be 
collected; and 

• Minimize the burden of the 
collection of information on those who 
are to respond, including through the 
use of appropriate automated, 
electronic, mechanical, or other 
technological collection techniques or 
other forms of information technology, 
e.g., permitting electronic submission of 
responses. 

III. Current Actions: The Department 
seeks extension of the current approval 
to collect this information. An extension 
is necessary because, if the information 
is not collected, DOL will be unable to 
determine that arrangements are ‘‘fair 
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